
 
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG)  
COUNTY OF PIKE 

 
The purpose of this notice is to notify the public of activity plans for FFY2020 Community 
Development Block Grant Funding (CDBG) and to advertise and encourage participation in a 
public hearing on Wednesday, October 21, 2020 at 9 a.m.  
 
FFY 2020 CDBG PLAN 
 
Pike County is expected to receive an entitlement grant of $281,933 in FFY2020 CDBG funding 
from the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development and proposes 
using the funds for the following purposes: 
 
Administration $57,369 
Family Promise of Monroe County - Rental Assistance $124,564 
Bushkill Outreach - Food Pantry Expansion $100,000 
 
The Commissioners of Pike County will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, October 21, 2020 
at 9 a.m. The purpose of the public hearing is to discuss the Community Development Block 
Grant (CDBG) program in general and the needs of Pike County, and to take views and 
comments from the public related to the funding distribution plans for FFY2020 CDBG. All 
interested citizens are encouraged to attend and will be offered the opportunity to give oral 
testimony at the Public Hearing. 
 
The public hearing will be held online via Zoom. All interested citizens are encouraged to attend. 
To join the hearing, go to: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82237104091?pwd=WVRUVWhaWkF4QjBpbVlteUYvRlFqQT09.  
The public can also join the hearing by calling (646) 558-8656 and enter meeting ID 822 3710 
4091, then passcode pccf. 
 
This meeting is accessible to individuals with disabilities and/or for persons with Limited English 
Proficiency. If you are a person with a disability or limited English proficiency and require an 
auxiliary aid, service, or accommodations to participate, please contact Robert Ruiz, Executive 
Director of Human Development, at (570) 296-3434 or rruiz@pikepa.org, to discuss how to best 
accommodate your needs. Translators will be available at public meetings upon advance 
request. 
 
The public is encouraged to provide written comments to Robert Ruiz, Executive Director of 
Human Development, at rruiz@pikepa.org or 506 Broad Street, Milford, PA 18337. Written 
comments should be received at or before the public hearing. 
 
Any complaints, grievances, or comments regarding any components of the program should be 
written and submitted to Robert Ruiz, Executive Director of Human Development, at 
rruiz@pikepa.org or 506 Broad Street, Milford, PA 18337. Written responses will be addressed 
within 15 working days when practicable. 
 
Pike County does not discriminate in any of its programs on the basis of race, color, religion, 
sex, age, national origin, ancestry, familial status, disability, or use of guide or support animals 



because of the blindness, deafness, or physical handicap of the user or because the user is a 
handler or trainer of support or guide animals. 

   
 


